IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
St. Mary's Church Hall,
Penry Avenue, 
Cadishead.

20th March, 2008

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Ann Cavanagh (Poorlots Allotments and Leisure Society) - in the Chair

Councillors Jimmy Hunt, Liz Hill, Keith Mann, Joe Kean and Roger Jones

Sam Kirby - Salford Advertiser


John Morley - Irlam Rotary Club


Nancy Heap - ICHI


Sybil Norcott - Irlam and Cadishead Women’s Institute 


Roy Waters

} Residents


Karen Burrows
}


J. Booth

}


E. Black 

}


Tom O’Reilly
 
}



Saeed Ali

}


Margaret Vaughan 
}


June Hunt

}


Graham Hunt
}


OFFICERS PRESENT:



Ursula Sossalla-Iredale - Irlam and Cadishead Neighbourhood Manager



Chris Trueblood - Irlam and Cadishead Community Development Worker



Mike Relph - Senior Committee Administrator



Trupti Patel - Traffic and Transportation Manager, Urban Vision



Paul McKeown - Senior Environmental Co-ordinator, 






Environment Directorate



Neil Hook - Planning Officer, Housing and Planning Directorate



Carol Ballantyne - Sports Development Team

22.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Mary Cherry, Christine Lunn, Gladys Marshall, Christine Hudson, Bill Brook, Debbie Kemp, Sue Ness, Jill Gorse and Chris Sabinsky.

23.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Community Committee meeting, held on 17th January, 2008, be approved as a correct record.

24.
NUMBER 7 BUS

Saeed Ali referred to an incident which had occurred on Friday, 7th March, 2008, when a young female relative of his, had been travelling on the number 7 bus to Eccles, but was prevented from alighting until she reached Irlam, causing her distress.  Councillor Roger Jones said that if he was provided with full details of the incident he would refer it to the bus operators concerned, with a view to them providing a response on the alleged incident.  
25.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported that an application had been received from the following organisation, for them to become a member of the Committee, and be represented by the person respectively indicated:-

	ORGANISATION
	NOMINATED REPRESENTATIVE



	Irlam and Cadishead 50+ Arts Group
	Alison Morley

John Shannon (substitute)



RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the application for membership, as detailed above.

26.
NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale provided statistics in relation to the following recorded crimes throughout Greater Manchester since 1st January, 2008, compared with the same period in 2007, together with a breakdown for the Irlam and Cadishead areas:-

	
	GREATER MANCHESTER
	IRLAM
	CADISHEAD


	Overall Crime
	-9.8%
	-24%
	-28%

	Burglary
	-12.2%
	+15%
	+13%

	Robbery
	-9.5%
	-17%
	-75%

	Vehicle Crime
	-19.3%
	-
	-

	Theft from a Motor Vehicle
	-
	-16%
	-52%

	Theft of a Motor Vehicle
	-
	-30%
	+5%

	Violent Crime
	-9.4%
	-14%
	-22%



The Committee were also advised that the number of burglaries in the area had significantly reduced, following the arrest of a prolific offender.  

Details were submitted on Operation Brocade, a GMP initiative which targeted hotspots across the City that had a tendency to attract groups of young people on weekend evenings.  She indicated that police officers patrol these areas, and take young people home if they are causing nuisance, seizing alcohol and other substances, and intervening to resolve problems.  She indicated that this operation was part of a wider commitment to provide long-term solutions to the problems of anti-social behaviour in the City and within the Irlam and Cadishead area.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT as part of the neighbourhood policing update at the next meeting of the Committee, information be provided on the Home Watch Scheme, and how local communities can become involved.
27.
OPEN FORUM

(a)
Hayes Road

Nancy Heap referred to damage to gardens and fencing in Hayes Road caused by quad bikers.  It was also indicated that this illegal activity had resulted in damage to the central traffic barrier on this road.  Trupti Patel said she would raise the issue of the damage traffic barrier to the appropriate person in the Engineering and Highways Division of Urban Vision, and ask for them to investigate it further.


(b)
14 Ferryhill Road

Reference was made to the residents of 14 Ferryhill Road illegally extending their garden onto land which was owned by Housing.  Councillor Joe Kean said the matter needed to be examined further, and identify what action could be taken.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to contact the Eccles and Irlam Group Housing Manager in relation to the extension of the garden at 14 Ferryhill Road with a view to a response being provided at the next meeting of the Committee.

28.
LIVERPOOL ROAD CORRIDOR STRATEGY - UPDATE



The Committee received a presentation from Neil Hook, on the Salford West Strategic Regeneration Framework and Action Plan, and in particular its impact on the Irlam and Cadishead areas.  It was indicated that the framework set out an ambitious vision for the area, which would drive investment across West Salford for the next 20 years, influencing public and private sector investment, as well as attracting new investment.


In addition, Paul McKeown provided details of the following grounds maintenance projects which were to be undertaken along the Liverpool Road A57 Corridor:-

· Hayes Road - flower bed

· New Moss Road - rockery 

· Princess Park and Irlam Pool - landscaping and tree planting 

· Irlam Library - landscaping and barrier planters 

· Crossfield Island - landscaping, barrier planters and hanging baskets 

· Peel Street to Peel Green Island,Crossfield to Irlam Station and Irlam station to Glazebrook - hanging baskets

· Patricroft Bridge to Peel Green Island,Peel Green Island and Peel Green to Crossfield - barrier planters 

· Ellesmere Street, Shakespeare Crescent and Dickens Street - rockery, bedding plants, ornamental grass and tree planting 


Chris Trueblood commented that he was working with local community groups on similar environmental projects, which would complement those detailed above. 

A number of Members expressed general concerns regarding tree planting projects, which were subsequently subject to acts of vandalism.  Ann Cavanagh commented that there was a need to educate the small minority of young people who were often responsible for these acts of vandalism.  Carol Ballantyne said that this was an area of activity that the Youth Team were actively involved with.  


Ann Cavanagh referred to the woodland area at Prince’s Park, which she suggested was in need of maintenance and a general tidy up. Paul McKeown said he would investigate this further.


Ursula Sossalla-Iredale, and Ann Cavanagh, referred to trees which had been felled recently due to the high winds and asked whether the arising branches and trunks could be used for community sculpture projects.  Paul McKeown said he would investigate this matter.


RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation, and the information contained therein, be noted.

29.
LIVERPOOL ROAD - CADISHEAD IMPROVEMENT SCHEME

The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning submitted a report indicating that Salford City Council were preparing proposals for a set of environmental improvements for the Liverpool Road Corridor, between Dudley Street and Excalibur Way, which would take advantage of the lower vehicle flows and improve the pedestrian environment, access to shops by passing trade, and in turn help revitalise the area.  The report indicated that the plans would be available for public consultation during May and June, 2008, when local residents would have an opportunity to comment on the proposals.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

30.
SPORTS DEVELOPMENT

The Committee received a presentation from Carol Ballantyne, Senior Community Sports Development Officer, in relation to Sports Development Team’s current, and planned activity for young people, which focused on the following key themes:-

· Holiday Activities Programme 2007/08 - activities offer and support provided 
· Salford Community Leisure Programmes 

· Schools Programme

· Swim Team

· Active Life

· Venues 

· Marketing 

· Feedback on 2007/08 Holiday Programme

· Age breakdown of attendees 

· Achievements 


Carol Ballantyne reported that she was available at the Irlam Council Offices every Wednesday, if Members wished to contact her about forthcoming activities, or needed any advice.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

31.
SALFORD RADIO STATION

RESOLVED:
THAT this item be deferred until the next meeting of the Committee on 15th May, 2008.

32.
DEVOLVED HIGHWAYS BUDGET UPDATE

Submitted the action sheet arising from the meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Highways Sub-Group meeting held on 18th February, 2008, providing details and an update in relation to the schemes to be met from the Devolved Block 3 Capital Budget, and the Maintaining Asset Fund, together with other schemes which were to be met from mainstream funding.


Councillor Roger Jones referred to the layout of the Cutnook Lane and Moorfield Road junction, and said that it needed to be “squared off”, to reduce the risk of danger to motorists, and pedestrians.  Trupti Patel said she would investigate this matter.


Roy Waters referred to the Peel Green Roundabout, and in particular the impact of the proposed Salford Reds Stadium in increasing traffic flows here.  Trupti Patel replied that the plans for traffic schemes in relation to the Salford Reds Stadium still had to be finalised.  

Councillor Jimmy Hunt and John Morley asked what progress had been made in relation to the grass verge at Dudley Road, Cadishead. Trupti Patel replied that she would investigate the matter, and submit an update to the next meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Highways Sub-Group.  

In relation to the Sub-Group Ursula Sossalla-Iredale commented that if anybody was interested in becoming involved with these activities they should in the first instance contact her.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

33.
COMMUNITY ROAD SAFETY TRAINING

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale provided details of road safety training which was available to Community Groups which would allow participants to identify, prioritise and address local issues to the allocation of the Highways Devolved Budget, and additional community activities.  She said the training sessions could be provided if there was sufficient interest, and anyone who wished to become involved should contact her.
34.
IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL

The Irlam and Cadishead Budget Sub-Group submitted recommendations they had made at their meeting held on 19th February, 2008, and the Financial Position Statement 2007/08.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Budget Sub-Group be endorsed, with the exception of that submitted by Salford City Radio, which be deferred pending the attendance of a representative of that organisation, to provide a presentation on their activities.

35.
SIGNIFICANT DEVELOPMENTS IN THE AREA

Councillor Keith Mann reported that the new Carphone Warehouse had been officially opened on Monday, 17th April, 2008, and would bring a total of 300 jobs to the area.


Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported that representatives from Salford City Reds would be attending the next meeting of the Panel, to provide a presentation on their community activities.


Councillor Jimmy Hunt reported that the proposal for the creating of the alleyways to the rear of 64 to 110 Lords Street, 4 to 34 Warwick Road and adjacent to 1 York Road and 2 Lancaster Road, Cadishead, had been approved by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel at its meeting held earlier that day.

36.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE

(a)
Mental Capacity Act 2005 - Advanced Decision to Refuse Treatment

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale circulated literature in relation to the Mental Capacity Act 2005, in particular declarations to be signed by persons indicating that they had made an advanced decision to refuse particular medical treatments if it was ever needed in the future.  Members’ assistance was sought in distribution the literature.  


(b)
Community Committee Skills Audit and Diversity Monitoring

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported that the Strategic Director of Community, Health and Social Care was planning to undertake some research to examine the skills and knowledge of Community Committee Members.  The aim of the exercise was to identify areas that Members would like more information or training on, together with enabling an analysis of the diversity of Community Committee membership.  As a result all Community Committee Members would be sent a questionnaire, which they would be asked to complete and return.

(c)
Youth Road Show

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported that Salford Youth Service, in conjunction with Salford Youth Nexus, were staging a series of youth road shows across the City, one of which would be held at Cadishead Community Hall, Cadishead Way, on Wednesday, 30th April, 2008, between 5.00 p.m. and 6.30 p.m.


(d)
Marge and Steel

Copies were circulated of a CD recording by local poet Mike Garry, of a poem he had written in conjunction with retired workers from the margarine and steel factories, which celebrated the “Marge and Steel” artwork which had been created at the roundabout at the junction of the A57 Cadishead Way by-pass, and Liverpool Road.

37.
SALE OF ALCOHOL TO PERSONS UNDER 18

Councillor Jimmy Hunt referred to recent enforcement action undertaken by the City Council’s Trading Standards Division and Greater Manchester Police aimed at local licensed premises, and in particular ensuring that they did not sell alcohol to persons under 18 years of age.  He said that the campaign had been a great success and would be followed up in the future.

38.
POST OFFICES

Saeed Ali referred to the proposed closure of post offices throughout the country and asked whether those in Irlam and Cadishead would be affected by this.  Councillor Jimmy Hunt said there were no plans to close any local post offices.

39.
HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE AND REPAIRS

Margaret Vaughan made reference to the Fiddlers Lane car park, and particularly the repairs to its surface, which she suggested was of a low standard.  Councillor Keith Mann reported that the repairs were only temporary, and explained the methodology behind the highways maintenance regime of Urban Vision.  He went on to say it would be of value if the Committee’s Highway Sub-Group were provided with details of the schedule of pothole repairs in the area. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Engineering, Urban Vision, be asked to provide details of potholes identified in the Irlam and Cadishead area, and the proposed timescale for their repair; and that this information be submitted to the next meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Highways Sub-Group, the provisional date for which is Thursday, 8th May, 2008, commencing at 4.00 p.m.
40.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on Thursday, 15th May, 2008, at 7.00 p.m., with the provisional venue to be Irlam and Cadishead Community High School, Macdonald Road, Irlam.
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